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Good morning, Mr. Chairman and members of the committee. I’m Brad Schaffer, Interim 
Director of Motor Vehicle for the North Dakota Department of Transportation (NDDOT).  
I’m here to provide neutral testimony for HB 1169. 
 
House Bill 1169 allows an individual who has limited mobility to have one set of plates 
for a vehicle where they are not listed as the owner, but use it as transportation. Current 
law allows for an individual with mobility issues to have a license plate that includes the 
international symbol of accessibility for mobile impairment on each vehicle they are 
listed as owner of, as well as one placard that can be transferred between vehicles. The 
Motor Vehicle Division would have to update a form to comply with this change, but no 
additional system changes would be required.    
 

Mr. Chairman, that concludes my testimony. I would be happy to answer any questions 
you may have. 
  


